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and good morning ladies and gentlemen                                           
there I am right see if I can here I'll                                         
give you the right picture there let's                                          
see what are we doing now get there very                                        
oops now I'm in the studio welcome to                                           
hosta theologian we doing a little magic                                        
there and I don't know how to work all                                          
these buttons but we are getting there                                          
and I am glad to welcome you to ask the                                         
theologian as we're sheltering in place                                         
in New Mexico to wherever you are hiding                                        
out in these days from fear and panic                                           
and death and destruction and pandemic                                          
and all those kind of things that have                                          
come upon us now we are ready to take                                           
your biblical theological and worldview                                         
questions and let me just add a                                                 
programming note that tonight at 6 p.m.                                         
normally Wednesdays we're at 6:15 we                                            
will be at 6 p.m. mountain time with dr.                                        
Daniel Nasim of chosen people ministries                                        
and we're going to interview him about                                          
anti-semitism and the Holocaust he's an                                         
expert on these things he is Jewish                                             
origin he's got family of course distant                                        
family that experienced firsthand the                                           
Holocaust so you'll enjoy us 6 6 o'clock                                        
6 o'clock if you would like and alert                                           
for that if you're on our alert system                                          
you get it if you're not you can send                                           
the word Randy white one word Randy                                             
white 297 thousand and that will send                                           
you an alert for that dr. Daniel Nassim                                         
tonight I think we're gonna have a                                              
fabulous time in all of that and I tell                                         
you what you know as long as the world                                          
doesn't stop between now and then let's                                         
do another late night how about how                                             
about about 9:45 p.m. mountain let's do                                         
a theological insomniac tonight I'm                                             
feeling good I'm sisty I'm ready to go                                          
okay let's go with your biblical                                                
theological worldview questions I want                                          
to we'll come do one first of all that                                          
came in in advance from Janice who asked                                        
about Romans chapter four verse                                                 
24 in the bullinger bible that is the                                           
companion bible normally I have one                                             
right in front of me I don't today and                                          
it has to do with the capitalization in                                         
the Bollinger Bible so what I want to do                                        
is pull up on the screen right here for                                         
you and let's look at Romans chapter 4                                          
verse 24 in the King James first of all                                         
which says chapter 4 verse 24 but for us                                        
also to whom it shall be imputed if we                                          
believe on him that raised up Jesus our                                         



Lord from the dead now notice that him                                          
is not capitalized now the question that                                        
comes about is that janus janus said you                                        
know what the him in the companion Bible                                        
is capitalized the him in the King James                                        
Version is not capitalized so that is                                           
you know if you're using a Scofield                                             
Bible or any version of the King James                                          
for the most part is not going to be                                            
capitalized it's lowercase so the                                               
question ultimately is who is him and                                           
once again when you look at verse 24 if                                         
we believe on Him that raised up Jesus                                          
our Lord from the dead                                                          
this has to be God the Father God the                                           
Father is the one that raised up the                                            
Lord from the dead we can we could                                              
verify that through various scriptures                                          
and I think you would agree with me                                             
that's that that is a reference to God                                          
the Father                                                                      
now the question it's I'm going to kind                                         
of split this into a two-fold question                                          
one is why didn't the King James                                                
capitalized him don't you know you're                                           
supposed to capitalize deity well the                                           
King James doesn't go by that rule the                                          
King James actually made the decision                                           
not                                                                             
to do that and and honestly I think it's                                        
a pretty good decision the reason is the                                        
King James said we are translators not                                          
interpreters and being translators we                                           
just translate your job is to interpret                                         
and so they leave that to us within the                                         
King James now the other versions you                                           
know they kind of hold our hand they                                            
have a nanny Bible and say oh let me                                            
help you out                                                                    
this is a reference to God but they gets                                        
that wrong sometimes I could show you                                           
some examples of new American Standard                                          
I've got formerly nasbe staying fingers                                         
and I can show you some examples in                                             
which very clearly I think the new                                              
American Standard got its capitalisation                                        
wrong so I like the fact that the King                                          
James has decided not to do that now                                            
with bullinger however and of course                                            
many of you know that I'm kind of a                                             
Bollinger fan and yet there's a lot of                                          
things with Bollinger I don't agree with                                        
one of the things is that he does go                                            
back into the text and use some                                                 
capitalization and he does do it for                                            
deity now the good thing is he tells us                                         
in his preface that he's doing it so you                                        
can know upfront what it is I want to                                           
pull up his preference right here and he                                        
talks about the types employed in the                                           
text now literally he means like the the                                        
typewriter the the kind of font the kind                                        



of type let's go back it's in this                                              
section if you have one on the perfect                                          
on the preference volume 1 page Roman                                           
numeral 5 the text is the authorized                                            
version of 1611 as published by the                                             
revisers in their parallel Bible in 1886                                        
he says there are no alterations in the                                         
text beyond what can be affected by a                                           
variation in the character of type hence                                        
there is nothing that affects the ear                                           
when reading it aloud but only that                                             
which meets the eye in or                                                       
to call attention to important facts or                                         
truth all let's see going on and I'll                                           
skip some of this and then he gives some                                        
examples the types employed in the text                                         
these distinguish all divine names and                                          
titles now I believe and I pardon me for                                        
not having the actual text in front of                                          
me I've only got his notes if you look                                          
in Romans 424 is the entire word him in                                         
this different text here I'm not sure                                           
because I don't have it in front of me                                          
second thing all pronouns used for the                                          
above that is reference to a divine name                                        
or a pronoun in reference to a button to                                        
by name have their initials indicated by                                        
capital letters once again this is a                                            
thing of the eye and not the ear number                                         
three the pronouns on etc emphasized in                                         
the original are in a special type it's                                         
a kind of an old English font sometimes                                         
you'll see the the word he for example                                          
in an old English font that actually                                            
means that the Greek or the Hebrew                                              
emphasized that pronoun which English                                           
doesn't have the capability of doing but                                        
English and Greek do now that'll get                                            
into more than we need to get into today                                        
on that but the point that I want to                                            
bring out is the reason Janus that                                              
Bullinger has a capital age and King                                            
James does not have a capital age is                                            
because King James does not capitalize                                          
pronouns the exception in the King James                                        
is sometimes they do capitalize spirit                                          
capitalized you know uppercase s rather                                         
than lowercase s and we can say that for                                        
another day as well but the helpful                                             
thing I think is to have your King James                                        
Bible oh by the way did you know a giant                                        
print personal reference edition is on                                          
sale for about twenty dollars when you                                          
use coupon code Wednesday at                                                    
dispensational publishing com snuck that                                        
in nicely tonight                                                               
to have your King James Bible and to go                                         
back to the notes compare the text and                                          
Bollinger to the text in King James and                                         
do all this now I know that takes a lot                                         
of time but you can't go to work anyway                                         
for the next seven years we are                                                 



sheltering at home lest any of us get                                           
sick who cares about you know the                                               
economy the food chain all right it                                             
doesn't matter you got time to study                                            
your Bible so really for every preacher                                         
anyway and a passenger especially who's                                         
a full-time pastor or I'm in a sense by                                         
vocational but my my vocation and my by                                         
vocation dovetail together perfectly                                            
because it's all Bible study but                                                
especially a pastor who really is                                               
supposed to be hired by a congregation                                          
to spend all of his time studying and                                           
presenting the word unfortunately                                               
they've gotten away from that and they                                          
spend their time coming up with                                                 
leadership principles and organizational                                        
growth principles and a vision that                                             
they're going to cast but the the pastor                                        
really ought to be able to do that work                                         
the bi-vocational pastor by the way                                             
let's say the the one who's a                                                   
construction worker in the day and he's                                         
a pastor on the weekend I say God bless                                         
that person that person has to put in so                                        
much more study and and for that person                                         
especially that my vocational pastor it                                         
is so important that you make sure that                                         
the resources you're using you might                                            
have to use some shortcuts because                                              
you've got a 60 hour a week work                                                
workweek and then you're adding                                                 
pastoring on top of that make sure your                                         
shortcuts are good they can lead you                                            
down the wrong path there and so you                                            
need to trust on some will find someone                                         
you can trust that's doing all that                                             
homework unfortunately so many pastors                                          
are just not doing the homework today                                           
but the issue is for the question here                                          
why does Bollinger in the companion                                             
Bible habit capitalized him                                                     
the King James Version doesn't it's a                                           
it's it's a translators preference I                                            
suppose you would say determination on                                          
what they're going to say again the                                             
thing I like about the fact even though                                         
the Bullinger does that and I don't                                             
really prefer that in the text I rather                                         
would rather he had done that in the on                                         
the side columns like he's put his notes                                        
but at least he tells us up front he's                                          
doing it                                                                        
and again pardon me for not being able                                          
to put my eyes on it I think most of the                                        
things he changes even for the eye that                                         
he changes in the text he doesn't in                                            
some kind of different font in some way                                         
that sort of shouts it out I've said so                                         
many times by the way on the on the ESV                                         
which is so popular that the ESV just                                           
doesn't do that at all                                                          



we're just supposed to inherently trust                                         
the translators of the ESV who are oh                                           
yeah I don't know who any of them are                                           
but I'm gonna inherently trust them                                             
because it's ESV right mix no sense to                                          
me at all okay let's see here Carlos has                                        
a question that we've got here is there                                         
a book that traces the history of the                                           
hatred of dispensationalism what a                                              
fabulous question Carlos you know there                                         
are some books that trace or at least                                           
attempt to give some insight into I                                             
don't know a trace might be too strong a                                        
word but they give some insight into                                            
dispensational theology in the way that                                         
dispensational theology has progressed                                          
there are some who for example                                                  
dispensationalism before Darby                                                  
by William Watson ancient dispensational                                        
truth by James C morris most of our                                             
audience is familiar with those books                                           
JC O'Hare in the origins of the American                                        
Grace movement is another one by Brian                                          
Ross that gives a some history of                                               
dispensational thinking especially as it                                        
relates to the grace movement grant                                             
Holly's little book on                                                          
dispensationalism and                                                           
free grace intimately linked gives some                                         
historical guide to to dispensationalism                                        
itself others have done some work on                                            
Darby's dispensationalism compared to                                           
dispensationalism today which is                                                
different so that has traced again they                                         
those didn't necessarily set out to                                             
trace the history of dispensationalism                                          
but they kind of do it now that's not                                           
your question though your question is a                                         
book that traces the history of the                                             
hatred of dispensationalism you know I'm                                        
not aware of one and that would be very                                         
interesting got some historians out                                             
there maybe that have a little time on                                          
your hands and you say hey you know what                                        
where where did this hatred for                                                 
dispensationalism start one of the                                              
things that I have been doing just in a                                         
very short order the last couple of                                             
weeks has been looking at old newspaper                                         
articles that have reference to                                                 
dispensationalism now I started out                                             
doing it because I'm looking for                                                
Forgotten dispensational authors that                                           
might have some good material out there                                         
that can be resurrected and yet I'm glad                                        
you mentioned because I want to put that                                        
in the back of my mind it goes a long                                           
way back there I want to put it in the                                          
back of my mind and see if we can trace                                         
some of this hatred because there is an                                         
animosity towards dispensationalism if                                          
you're a dispensationalist you must have                                        



just fallen off the turnip truck you are                                        
you know dumb as a box of rocks you                                             
obviously have never read a book that's                                         
because that's sort of the the the                                              
concept that is given of                                                        
dispensationalism and most arguments                                            
against dispensationalism as we've said                                         
before our straw man arguments that just                                        
the person doesn't even know what                                               
dispensationalism is all they know is                                           
they're supposed to condemn it because                                          
dispensationalism is heresy they know                                           
that for a fact because they saw it on                                          
Google so it'd be very interesting                                              
Karlis to trace that back and look at at                                        
some of these things I think you could                                          
do it even within certain denominational                                        
settings you could do it I think in in                                          
Southern Baptists life in Southern                                              
Baptists life the Southern Baptist                                              
Convention has always been rather                                               
eclectic of a sort of big tent probably                                         
not to their credit but that's what they                                        
have been and it was to their size but                                          
not to their credit so within the                                               
Southern Baptist Convention however                                             
dispensationalism today has very little                                         
place all of the dispensationalists that                                        
there would be today in the Southern                                            
Baptist Convention are could we say                                             
grumpy old men like me except I'm not                                           
the Southern Baptist Convention anymore                                         
but but you know men like Jerry vines                                           
perhaps and I'm trying to think the                                             
others are are dead and gone there are                                          
certainly our individual pastors out                                            
there Southern Baptist pastors that are                                         
dispensationalist but very very few and                                         
most of them have zero involvement in                                           
the Southern Baptist Convention because                                         
honestly they can't handle it I mean                                            
what I mean by that isn't is if they                                            
went to the Southern Baptist pastors                                            
conference which I think it's been                                              
canceled this year conveniently they go                                         
to Southern Baptist pastors conference                                          
they would literally throw up in the                                            
aisles and so they just quit going so                                           
there's no dispensationalism today but                                          
you go back a few years the conservative                                        
resurgence the pastors that were                                                
presidents of the Southern Baptist                                              
Convention during the conservative                                              
resurgence were I think probably                                                
exclusively pre-tribulation APRI                                                
millennia lists and                                                             
generally dispensationalists not as                                             
strong as i'ma dispensationalist but                                            
they would fit in the dispensational                                            
category that probably went away                                                
I don't know I'm gonna guess maybe Bobby                                        
Welsh was the last of those he was about                                        



since that time I don't know that there                                         
been any that knew much or cared much                                           
about dispensationalism                                                         
but even even at that you know beauty so                                        
you had these somewhat prominent kind of                                        
dispensationalists the the academic                                             
world in the Southern Baptist Convention                                        
had a tremendous animosity for those                                            
people and those fundamentalist as they                                         
would call them and but prior to that                                           
you got the W a Chris Wells men like                                            
this but then you also had Hershel Hobbs                                        
who was clearly not a dispensationalist                                         
at all so even within the circle of                                             
let's say the Southern Baptist                                                  
Convention                                                                      
somebody could trace it be interesting                                          
to do and to trace it on a broader scale                                        
going back would be very interesting                                            
probably you could do it by tracing                                             
attacks against the Scofield Bible                                              
because my guess is most of this is                                             
going to come about the 1940s and onward                                        
40s 50s is probably going to be where                                           
the the real vitriolic attack against                                           
the dispensationalism begins and they're                                        
they're probably always going to mention                                        
the Scofield Bible because the Scofield                                         
Bible was the purveyor of                                                       
dispensationalism if you will and the                                           
animosity toward the Scofield Bible that                                        
began to arise in the 40s in the 50s                                            
some into the 60s would be very                                                 
interesting to trace that I appreciate                                          
your question they're just an excellent                                         
one you'll pardon as I sometimes reach                                          
across the table here and manage things                                         
is                                                                              
most of you know we're actually not in                                          
the studio we've made it to look like                                           
I'm in the studio and don't have all the                                        
pieces here together to carry out our                                           
broadcast but we are working on it here                                         
as closely and quickly as we can okay so                                        
but we're glad to be broadcasting I                                             
don't think we've missed a beat yet                                             
maybe missed a few sentences and some                                           
bad audio but for the most part we                                              
haven't missed a beat and I'm thrilled                                          
with that so Keith has a question when                                          
do Christians start civil disobedience                                          
when it becomes a criminal offence to                                           
attend church or maybe governor Northam                                         
is a strong believer in strong churches                                         
governor Northam of as Keith calls it                                           
the People's Republic of Pennsylvania                                           
you know that I I hope probably just                                            
because of President Trump who I don't                                          
think has been I don't give him perfect                                         
grades on this thing because I think he                                         
swallowed a pill that now maybe he's                                            
wishing he hadn't swallowed he's                                                



starting to kick back he's starting to                                          
say forget it guys let's go back to work                                        
and I think that's a good thing maybe                                           
we'll talk about that some who knows                                            
tonight but that is in our late-night                                           
broadcast if this doesn't change very                                           
quickly when do Christians start this                                           
civil disobedience I've got and I'll                                            
have to look for it francis schaeffer                                           
spoke on civil disobedience the                                                 
Christian manifesto he wrote about some                                         
of these things it's probably worthy of                                         
going back and checking that I've got a                                         
little five-minute video clip I'll look                                         
for and try to put out on considering                                           
some of these things obviously it wasn't                                        
in this light but almost never is it you                                        
know you predict you're going to have                                           
civil disobedience because oh they're                                           
gonna tell us we can't preach against                                           
homosexuality or other particular sins                                          
we have to do                                                                   
you know gay marriages whatever and                                             
they'll say that you know that's what                                           
we're gonna have to be civil this                                               
civilly disobedient then they sneak it                                          
in on the side or it sneaks in on the                                           
side maybe I should say it more                                                 
passively it sneaks in on the side                                              
through something like a pandemic                                               
pandemic no more church no more Church                                          
can't do this and and we have to                                                
consider it in a format or a an                                                 
environment which we weren't expecting                                          
to have to consider it in then you know                                         
the world has a way of throwing these                                           
surprises on you and you have to you                                            
know go with the punches is that what                                           
they say so I my hope again is that this                                        
all goes away fairly quickly my fear is                                         
that it doesn't I think if it goes                                              
Easter and beyond pastors and churches                                          
and church members are really going to                                          
have to make some tough decisions and                                           
probably those decisions will be there                                          
telling us not to meet but their                                                
scientific models have been utterly                                             
proven untrue falsifiable I wrote about                                         
this this morning by the way if you                                             
haven't checked our blog dispensational                                         
publishing dot-com go to the blog button                                        
as many of you know we've been following                                        
dr. Douglas Frank has done some I think                                         
excellent work and I wrote an entire                                            
blog article just on the scientific                                             
I'll give us all the benefit of the                                             
doubt up to this point we have seen the                                         
governor the County Commissioner the                                            
mayor whatever with their chart we're                                           
gonna flatten the curve flatten the                                             
curve flatten if refined and platinum                                           
platinum curve flattening curve we've                                           



heard it 10,000 times right now what we                                         
didn't do and this is new to us I'm not                                         
gonna totally blame this I didn't either                                        
what we didn't do                                                               
is say how'd you base that curve what                                           
are the presumptions the assumptions we                                         
said all the time here question the                                             
assumptions what what numbers are you                                           
putting because that's a that's an                                              
that's a it's a mass curve I mean that's                                        
you plotted a graph you've got some kind                                        
of assumptions it's gonna go here if we                                         
don't want pine under the bed but if we                                         
hide under the bed it'll gonna go here                                          
and we swallowed it now by Easter if not                                        
already by now in fact I should say                                             
bye-bye                                                                         
now what is it I have no idea March the                                         
25th by March the 25th they've got                                              
enough math that we should be able to                                           
say wait a minute you said it was going                                         
to be here and it is actually here                                              
what's up what's up and and and                                                 
furthermore they ought to be honest and                                         
not excuse me I'm talking about                                                 
politicians what am I thinking my                                               
goodness                                                                        
but in a perfect world politicians would                                        
be honest enough to come and say my                                             
model says we're going to be up here in                                         
two days two days later they ought to                                           
come back and say I said we were going                                          
to be here and guess what we're only                                            
here I don't care if they say well it's                                         
because of my charm and good looks that                                         
I scared away the virus I don't care                                            
they're at least going to tell us their                                         
model was not met but what they do is                                           
they go back you know three four weeks                                          
ago it's gonna be here and now we get                                           
there and where are they we got a                                               
hideout of a bad still because the model                                        
said it was gonna be here you gotta go                                          
back to the model and say do the facts                                          
work right and so if they're not working                                        
I I'm gonna be utterly generous and give                                        
them till Easter and say if those models                                        
are not coming to pass                                                          
goodbye politician I'm leaving I'm                                              
leaving my own life throw me in jail if                                         
you want to you've got you've got such                                          
ridiculous propositions that we cannot                                          
abide by it anymore every politician I                                          
don't care if it's the dog catcher or                                           
the mayor or the President of the United                                        
States every politician has a moral                                             
obligation to provide the best kind of                                          
numbers that they can provide and then                                          
tell us the next day whether they                                               
provided the right numbers now here's                                           
what a scientist does a good scientist a                                        
good scientist says I predict that if I                                         



do this this will happen and then he                                            
does it and he sees what happens and a                                          
good scientist says my prediction was                                           
wrong therefore I'm not going to base my                                        
life on that model anymore                                                      
or a good scientist says my prediction                                          
was right                                                                       
let's try it again tomorrow and and this                                        
whole thing is science                                                          
if science n' and math just supports                                            
science or expresses science and so we                                          
as a people we the people need to come                                          
and insist i think that our politicians                                         
show us the numbers if you don't read my                                        
article well what is wrong with you                                             
but if you don't read my article here's                                         
my article right here                                                           
dear politician with a graph please read                                        
this which would you by the way pass                                            
this on to your politician there's one                                          
of those graphs right right there I                                             
don't know if I can bring that up enough                                        
sighs here I can't but I can I can tell                                         
you by memory if you follow this is what                                        
we do if we if we shelter in place this                                         
is the dallas county commissioner clay                                          
Jenkins if you come over here I that                                            
number right there you can't see it but                                         
I am sure that that's a three three                                             
hundred                                                                         
thousand I believe it is I'm trying to                                          
look at yeah 300,000 this is                                                    
hospitalizations hospitalizations now                                           
his dates here are into April and May                                           
okay where'd you get that graph did you                                         
have a you know a daughter who's out of                                         
school and she colored this thing and                                           
she's a daddy look what I did                                                   
oh I'm gonna make public policy on that                                         
where'd you get the graph                                                       
you got it from somebody's numbers show                                         
me the numbers and show me where they've                                        
been tracking now clay Jenkins Dallas                                           
County judge or you know governor                                               
Northam or President Trump or dr. fuchi                                         
or whoever you are making a public                                              
decision you have a moral obligation to                                         
show us the numbers now with that I                                             
started to say a moment ago if you don't                                        
read my article then I just don't                                               
understand you but if you don't read my                                         
article here's the one to read which is                                         
a great article here I referenced it in                                         
my book it's just give me in my blog                                            
this morning from the Federalist I                                              
believe this was published today yes                                            
March the 25th inaccurate virus models                                          
are panicking officials into ill-advised                                        
lockdowns okay so your question                                                 
basically Keith comes to be when do                                             
Christians can we just change that to                                           
the populace when does the populace                                             



start civil disobedience if our                                                 
politicians are making ill-advised                                              
lockdowns I think we go for it you know                                         
fairly soon again I'll give him a few                                           
days to come up with it and rent someone                                        
else's blog post I believe it was our                                           
Facebook post in the Declaration of                                             
I don't have all my keyboards here so I                                         
got a stretch sometimes Declaration of                                          
Independence let's see if I can bring                                           
this up here well I can't read it it's                                          
in cursive that's a joke for the young                                          
people let's see here we go okay it's a                                         
good statement right here let me                                                
highlight it for you prudence indeed                                            
will dictate that governments long                                              
established should not be changed for                                           
light and transient causes and                                                  
accordingly all experience have shown                                           
that mankind are more disposed to suffer                                        
while evils are sufferable than to right                                        
themselves by abolishing the forms of                                           
government to which they are accustomed                                         
but when that long train of abuses                                              
usurpation you see I can't read                                                 
usurpations going on and on that's as                                           
far as we need to go on that                                                    
what a fantastic statement to go by to                                          
say okay prudence dictates that I                                               
shouldn't be civilly disobedient just a                                         
moment I disagree with them but prudence                                        
also dictates that I should expect of                                           
them to show the numbers and I should                                           
follow along so when do Christians start                                        
civil disobedience every Christian every                                        
pastor is going to have to figure that                                          
out for themselves but I sure hope there                                        
is as it was called in the Revolutionary                                        
War I hope there's a black robe to                                              
brigade that will in coming weeks if                                            
this doesn't go down quickly                                                    
we'll say hey Church people meet me down                                        
at the church we're talking politics                                            
that's going to need to happen if our                                           
politicians don't wake up into some kind                                        
of sense thank you Keith for your                                               
question very much appreciate that and                                          
let's go to                                                                     
question let's see                                                              
Kim I lost your question there it is                                            
says this may be a repeat question but                                          
what does one do with to dispose of                                             
unacceptable versions of the Bible it is                                        
a repeat question but I'll go ahead and                                         
answer it again briefly and you can do                                          
our search which were improving the                                             
capabilities of so I'm not gonna bother                                         
showing you how to do that now because                                          
it's all gonna change you can have a                                            
better search for ask the theologian                                            
questions soon and Nathan's working on                                          
it but to dispose of unacceptable                                               



versions of the Bible or for that matter                                        
let's even just say an old and worn out                                         
King James Version of the Bible and you                                         
know what do you do with it                                                     
it's I don't think there is a socially                                          
accepted norm in the United States for                                          
what to do with it I don't think the                                            
scripture in fact I know the scripture                                          
doesn't speak of how to do that so it is                                        
somewhat left up to the individual we                                           
the principle at the bottom is we don't                                         
actually everybody knows this but I need                                        
to say it we don't worship the words we                                         
learn by the words we believe they're                                           
the Word of God but if I get rid of this                                        
which by the way you can save 30 percent                                        
by using coupon code Wednesday if if I                                          
got it I used it covers worn out pages                                          
are torn I decided I wanted to upgrade                                          
to a large print Scofield Bible 7995                                            
genuine leatherr                                                                
if I wanted to do that and I live in a                                          
small space and this is just not going                                          
to get used anymore why keep it what do                                         
I do with it                                                                    
I think it's a little personal                                                  
conscience again the Bible doesn't say                                          
let me say probably don't give it to                                            
your church because they've got a entire                                        
room full of them boxes boxed up then                                           
they don't                                                                      
to do with either can you just can you                                          
throw it away you know I think                                                  
technically you could I think we're in                                          
an age of grace I think God is going to                                         
understand that this is some paper and I                                        
was looking for another book here I'm                                           
not in my normal setting I don't have                                           
another book this is paper this is paper                                        
yeah I can throw it away I think that in                                        
our society showing respect for other                                           
things we don't just put them in the                                            
trash so I would feel uncomfortable just                                        
putting it into the trash I think for                                           
example if we had a flag that was time                                          
to be destroyed that we would burn that                                         
flag I know that the Jewish people they                                         
they hold Torah scrolls that are                                                
unusable for whatever reason now they                                           
will hold them until they've got you                                            
know a case load of them so to speak and                                        
then they will burn those so I think                                            
burning them shows more respect in our                                          
society it's it's a you know it's a                                             
probably a mental societal thing but                                            
burning them shows more respect than                                            
tossing them aside and putting them in                                          
the trash and even an unacceptable                                              
version is what you're asking here even                                         
those you know you got the message or                                           
whatever it is I think even that we're                                          
recognizing this this claims to be a                                            



Bible it's not one I want to use but I'm                                        
going to respectfully burn them and do                                          
away with I think that's what I would do                                        
I've got a bunch of them someday I may                                          
have to through their due and get rid of                                        
them but thank you for your question Kim                                        
in Katy Texas I appreciate that and                                             
Rodney go back to this issue on civil                                           
disobedience Rodney in Memphis as a good                                        
comment                                                                         
there is no civil disobedience if the                                           
true law says you are in charge already                                         
we will have to get our constitutional                                          
rights back that refines what we say                                            
and I think it's a good refinement to it                                        
that I really early on in this in this                                          
thing as they started canceling you                                             
remember first of sporting events and                                           
those kind of things and they started                                           
changing the right of people to                                                 
peaceably assemble that that somebody                                           
probably somewhere is going to have to                                          
test the constitutionality of all this                                          
now I think because it's happened into                                          
nationwide now that from the local level                                        
to the state level to the federal level                                         
all of these emergency powers need to be                                        
tested now that we've done them we need                                         
to go back now they were written on the                                         
books because of what ifs and very                                              
seldom were they used they were used                                            
sometimes in the case in cases of for                                           
example a hurricane or maybe a forest                                           
fire or something like that where you                                           
know an area was closed off you couldn't                                        
go into that area those in that area                                            
were ordered to evacuate but I remember                                         
even a number of years ago when one of                                          
the hurricanes was coming into Galveston                                        
the county judge there was a woman I                                            
can't remember her name I don't believe                                         
she's the judge there anymore but the                                           
county judge was a woman and they were                                          
evacuating Galveston Island and she gave                                        
the orders based upon these emergency                                           
provisions she gave the orders evacuate                                         
you can't stay in your house anymore you                                        
have to get out of here now                                                     
even at bat they're always some who are                                         
going to stay what did she what did she                                         
do about it her policy I remember her                                           
saying this on the television her policy                                        
was she literally said if you choose to                                         
disobey this order I'll get a Sharpie an                                        
indelible ink and write your social                                             
security number on your body because we                                         
need to be able to identify you now                                             
that was very strong                                                            
firms but left it up to the individual I                                        
think she was kind of acknowledging you                                         
know what I might not have the                                                  
constitutional authority to tell you to                                         



leave your personal property you have                                           
personal property rights and you can                                            
stay and defend your personal property                                          
rights I just need to tell you that you                                         
might be dead DEA be dead and please                                            
write on your forearm or your forehead                                          
your social security number because I                                           
don't want to spend County money trying                                         
to figure out who you are now                                                   
what's a pretty good policy I don't she                                         
might she might have been the worst                                             
county commissioner county judge there                                          
ever was I had no idea I just you know                                          
that's kind of an indelible memory that                                         
you get as she was telling people that                                          
so I don't honestly I don't have a                                              
problem with politicians telling us the                                         
sky is falling warning us that the sky                                          
is falling                                                                      
urging us begging us pleading with us                                           
politicians can do that was it Theodore                                         
Roosevelt called it the bully pulpit                                            
called the White House you know the                                             
presidency the bully pulpit use the                                             
bully pulpit go for it but that's not                                           
what they've done they have in many                                             
cases made these emergency kind of                                              
orders that you will not do this you                                            
will get a fine and and what they've                                            
done there's no City Council that                                               
approved it there's no County                                                   
Commissioners that have approved it                                             
there's no state legislature that                                               
approved it it's all emergency powers                                           
vested in one that's not very American                                          
is it first of all and here we've done                                          
these emergency powers unlike when a                                            
hurricane comes or there's a there's a                                          
fire flood we've we've put up with those                                        
because we said you know for the common                                         
good we we understand what's happening                                          
and we understand that you know in the                                          
in the case of a hurricane three days                                           
four days and this is going to be done                                          
in the case of a fire probably even less                                        
than that so it's been very short times                                         
now we're going on I think our governor                                         
had us just put this stay at home I                                             
noticed she worded it very closely                                              
the governess said stay at home I'm I'm                                         
issuing stay at home instructions stay                                          
at home instructions I cut that because                                         
I don't think the New Mexico State                                              
Constitution gives her or the New Mexico                                        
State ordinances give her the ability to                                        
to make a stay at home order I think all                                        
she can do is instructions I was                                                
listening closely I might I haven't                                             
verified that by the way I may be wrong                                         
on it but she clearly said in fact she                                          
stumbled over it a little bit which is                                          
what caught my attention she clearly                                            



said this is this is a state home away                                          
or a instructions instruction stay at                                           
home instructions                                                               
you can't gather with more than five                                            
people stay at home instructions and and                                        
that's still April the 10th I was                                               
earlier this week I think three four                                            
weeks I didn't look at it                                                       
so no business activity except for                                              
essential operations you know like bars                                         
no business activity until April the                                            
10th does she have the constitutional                                           
right to do so authority to do so I                                             
would question it so to put those Keith                                         
and Rodney together yeah are you really                                         
civilly disobedience when actually it                                           
might be the governess who civilly                                              
disobedient going beyond her powers or                                          
governor Northam his powers whatever it                                         
may be worthy of looking into and you                                           
know in times like this it tells us that                                        
we all ought to be the Renaissance man                                          
that is to say all of us ought to be                                            
well-read so that we can know some                                              
science some math some government some                                          
history some civics with just so broadly                                        
based that we can make some informed                                            
decisions on all things of life                                                 
unfortunately in our specialized society                                        
we've started kind of going with                                                
blinders on and I think that's you know                                         
we live just in this little tiny focus                                          
of life and that                                                                
that's all that we can do we can sort of                                        
make jokes you know about the                                                   
jack-of-all-trades and the master of                                            
none but I think there's some real value                                        
in our knowledge especially if not in                                           
our skills to be the jack-of-all-trades                                         
to have enough understanding of the                                             
scientific method of exponential models                                         
of of government ordinances and all                                             
these kind of things to carry out Corey                                         
as a just not notices coming to pop up I                                        
haven't been following the comments                                             
closely but it says what's funny is                                             
right now in New Mexico that orders                                             
haven't matched up schools can open on                                          
the sixth but shelter in place order                                            
until the tenth that's you know these                                           
government's aren't obviously are not                                           
working together and maybe some school                                          
district president is saying a governor                                         
doesn't have that right anyway we're                                            
gonna do what we're gonna do and carry                                          
all that out interesting stuff there I                                          
appreciate Rodney your comments there                                           
okay let me let's go to Jerry on YouTube                                        
who says something here what is it Jerry                                        
speaking of government Wars how is the                                          
war how's the war on crime drugs hate                                           
speech etc going I haven't heard much                                           



about these lately yeah                                                         
you know there's all of these when when                                         
government you know goes up and attack                                          
something these war on crime war on                                             
drugs war on hate speech they always go                                         
miserably but when they tell us we might                                        
get sick why my goodness the                                                    
government's the most trustworthy                                               
organization that the world has ever                                            
known and so quickly we forget                                                  
I saw someone one of our viewers Stanley                                        
I believe it was today had                                                      
somewhere he said the only thing we                                             
learned from history is that we don't                                           
learn from history and how true that is                                         
time and time again history tells us of                                         
these things I've mentioned a number of                                         
times before that I just used to always                                         
tell my son and he's listening now so he                                        
can hear it again but from one time he                                          
was young my daughter too but for some                                          
reason my son got the brunt of this time                                        
he was young my motto to him was never                                          
trust the government never trust the                                            
government and he's grown up a skeptic                                          
like me now Joel says don't you think                                           
you need to be more careful you might                                           
have fins some of the snowflakes that                                           
abound today or afraid of personal                                              
responsibility yes I'm very sorry let us                                        
turn to second Chronicles 7:14 if my                                            
people who are called by my name will                                           
humble themselves                                                               
whereís people we need to be up excuse                                          
me I slipped into my evangelical days                                           
yeah you know what why is it that our                                           
world today is afraid of being offended                                         
I think it has something to do with                                             
post-modernism in the fact that there's                                         
no absolute truth and so it's really                                            
just all my feelings and so any any                                             
strongly worded statement about truth                                           
and error is offensive and so now                                               
everything's become racist that wasn't                                          
racist before and everybody's a                                                 
homophobe and you know you you're again                                         
you're just dumb as a box of rocks if                                           
you talk like that and the offense that                                         
happens I would just say to the                                                 
snowflakes in the audience probably not                                         
any they turned it off a long time ago                                          
but I think maybe we as a society ought                                         
to just get back to the place where                                             
we're okay with all I can say this way                                          
we're okay with offensive statements and                                        
we're okay with offensive statements                                            
because we don't have to agree with them                                        
and better to have an open forum and                                            
honest and open forum where where you                                           
can really go at the facts and dig down                                         
peel that onion across until you get                                            
down to the core of it and say now this                                         



is what we've really got I wonder if                                            
snowflakes and the whole snowflake                                              
Society if it's not so easily offended                                          
maybe one of the reasons it is so easily                                        
offended our society is because if we do                                        
question the assumptions and get down to                                        
it the snowflake Society is going to                                            
find out that they have been living a                                           
dream that is not living in reality they                                        
don't want to wake up to that I woke up                                         
this morning you know how sometimes you                                         
wake up startled I woke up this morning                                         
thinking haven't paid the water bill oh                                         
my goodness Adam pay the water but I                                            
gotta pay the water bill and then I                                             
remembered I have a well I don't pay a                                          
water bill I go well well sometimes we                                          
we in a society get all shook up maybe                                          
that should be the theme song for our                                           
society today let's go back to some                                             
Elvis all shook up we get all shook up                                          
based on nothing there's no water bill                                          
to pay so what am I worried about and                                           
and maybe the snowflakes and the                                                
snowflake Society is worried that hey if                                        
you get down here this is what we're                                            
going to do with now you know we've                                             
talked more about this and the                                                  
government more than more often what                                            
we're talking about in this program is                                          
evangelicalism probably want a cracker                                          
remember and that repetitive that parrot                                        
just keeps saying the same things over                                          
and over again                                                                  
and the evangelical world doesn't like                                          
you to confront the theological issues I                                        
see here that let's see a jolla                                                 
said something here I saw just a moment                                         
ago just let's see well let's see I                                             
think I saw oh yeah there it is boy did                                         
I get in trouble last night for posting                                         
the second Chronicles 7:14 has nothing                                          
to do with the church today it's so easy                                        
do you know yeah and and really what all                                        
that you're saying is hey let's question                                        
this and if somebody can show you                                               
differently a good scientist or a good                                          
theologian say oh you're right I missed                                         
that and so what we're trying to do so                                          
many times to say take passages like                                            
second Chronicles 7:14 if my people is                                          
this we're not his people we're the                                             
church this is separate let's let's back                                        
up and unpack this a little bit and so                                          
so afraid to do that and carry it out                                           
just really becomes amazing in what is                                          
done there well about out of time here                                          
if you've got another question or                                               
comment I will take those but a couple                                          
of things that I do want to say here and                                        
one is again tonight at six o'clock six                                         
o'clock mountain we will be having an                                           



interview with dr. Daniel Nassim he was                                         
going to be in our church tonight but                                           
because of a few things happening he was                                        
unable to make it so we're gonna have                                           
him online and it'll be an interview                                            
format and we will take questions just                                          
like we do for this program and he is a                                         
Jewish believer his parents practicing                                          
Jews actually excuse me his parents were                                        
believing Jews already                                                          
so he's a second-generation believer but                                        
he's got information on anti-semitism                                           
and the Holocaust it'll be interesting                                          
you're tired of hearing about Koba and                                          
everything else anyway so come and join                                         
us if you can tonight six o'clock                                               
mountain time that's eight o'clock for                                          
those of you on the East Coast five                                             
o'clock p.m. for those of you on the                                            
west coast and we'll talk with dr.                                              
Daniel Nasim right here Randy white                                             
ministry so our G second thing that I                                           
want to ask you to do is go to                                                  
dispensational publishing dot-com look                                          
again at the blogs there's a couple that                                        
I'd like for you to spend some time with                                        
one is as I've already mentioned this                                           
one right here dear politician with a                                           
grappler please read this now you might                                         
have be able to help the politician with                                        
a graph to look at that and make some                                           
informed decisions that yourself then                                           
the second is just follow this each day                                         
we've got these kovin 19 scientific                                             
projection models we started it on the                                          
23rd 24th 25th and if you click on those                                        
what it is is by dr. Douglas Frank there                                        
he is right there some information about                                        
him some of his comments and then we've                                         
got these charts that he has put                                                
together this is a model this is the the                                        
curve that he is on that he he projected                                        
way back here now the thing he's done is                                        
this is where he said it was going to be                                        
all these dots he's been showing us the                                         
data every day to show us where he is                                           
is his model correct I think you can                                            
look at that and say hey guess what this                                        
is looking correct now he projects a                                            
hundred and sixty thousand total cases                                          
fourteen hundred and forty total deaths                                         
you can follow back and see all the                                             
changes if you follow our blog                                                  
he's got the the peak of the new cases                                          
per day is now I think he's got it at                                           
the 29th I believe and that's actually a                                        
shortened a little bit in last few days                                         
with his model so watch this model                                              
now that tells you that we're gonna have                                        
a few more days here in which the number                                        
of new cases per day is going to be more                                        
today than it was yesterday more                                                



tomorrow than it is today so you're                                             
going to hear some screeches when these                                         
numbers come out it's worse it's worse                                          
it's worse but they don't have the full                                         
model all they're doing is if I can                                             
slide that over here they're just                                               
looking at this and they're saying oh my                                        
goodness we're all soon going to die and                                        
they're taking it as an exponential                                             
model by the way in this if this is                                             
today's model                                                                   
he says somewhere maybe it's down at the                                        
bottom let's see there's a number of                                            
states here we're adding to these as                                            
soon as he puts them up but every state                                         
is not there every country is not there                                         
but okay it's it's here somewhere                                               
he talks about exponential models and                                           
there it is right there right under the                                         
deaths in the u.s. read this right here                                         
why will cases peak rather than continue                                        
exponentially I just copied a Facebook                                          
post that he has he explains why it's                                           
not just going to go up but why there's                                         
going to be a curve and come down so                                            
check those out very I think useful                                             
information that you will be be wanting                                         
to get and I encourage that okay only                                           
one other encouragement before I leave                                          
here and that that is I think even today                                        
I'm very hopeful that it's today we will                                        
have on our website dispensational                                              
publishing com this new book don't pass                                         
over Easter a new defense of Easter in                                          
Acts chapter 12 verse 4 I mentioned that                                        
yesterday you'll be able to order it I                                          
hope as soon as today and when you order                                        
it you'll get a minced                                                          
download not only will you get the                                              
instant download but the book then later                                        
will come in the mail this there's some                                         
delays on printing now as you can                                               
understand and so I wanted you to be                                            
able to just instantly get it and so we                                         
are are adding that feature to this                                             
particular book which probably will go                                          
away once we had books in hand then that                                        
instant eBook feature will go away so                                           
this will be the time to order it it's                                          
$9.99 and it'll be up there and it it                                           
talks about why acts 12:4 uses the word                                         
Easter in the King James Bible is that                                          
something they shouldn't have done is                                           
that something they did and mean                                                
something different than what we're                                             
thinking what is all about it's just a                                          
90 page book I believe somewhere in that                                        
and that includes a few appendices so it                                        
doesn't take long to read you'll enjoy                                          
it and you can read it now and then you                                         
can take the paper copy for yourself or                                         
you can give away the paper copy                                                



whatever you want to do that till all be                                        
good ah it's a Virginia Governor Northam                                        
not Pennsylvania governor just saw this                                         
so I yeah Keith this he said there's a                                          
comment that came earlier I missed                                              
Virginia governor governor North um                                             
issued an executive order on Monday that                                        
it's that is aimed at stopping the new                                          
coronavirus and in the process well how                                         
about that it all just jumped in the I'm                                        
gonna see if I can find that again it                                           
in the process making it a criminal                                             
offense to hold a church service                                                
attended by 10 or more people that's in                                         
Virginia yeah some way that's gonna have                                        
to be tested I wouldn't give it long                                            
pastures in Virginia before that is                                             
tested governor Northam first of all as                                         
a loon and what in the world were you                                           
thinking over there but we have governor                                        
lujan-grisham                                                                   
I will say one thing for New Mexico and                                         
this is a testimony to the power of the                                         
Catholic Church even with the stay at                                           
home instructions in New Mexico for                                             
which you can be fine for gathering with                                        
groups of five or more even with that                                           
there is an exception for places of                                             
worship she's not gonna go up against                                           
that Catholic vote interestingly mostly                                         
Catholic Diocese diocese have closed                                            
down they're not having services all of                                         
them in northern New Mexico anyway very                                         
unprecedented as probably been 500 years                                        
since you haven't had Catholic Mass in                                          
northern New Mexico but at least she                                            
said yeah I can't go there but governor                                         
Northam who I don't think has a                                                 
religious bone in his body has you know                                         
poo pooed that by the way reading some                                          
of those old newspapers the other day I                                         
found a newspaper that actually said                                            
somebody poo pooed something so you know                                        
it's legitimate newspaper language okay                                         
we are done for today for this broadcast                                        
we come back tonight at 6 p.m. and then                                         
about 9:45 p.m. I think will broadcast                                          
everywhere now we've got all the                                                
equipment up so we'll be at 9 p.m. 9:45                                         
p.m. mountain time tonight for the                                              
theological insomniac we'll be on                                               
YouTube we'll be on Facebook will be on                                         
Vimeo all over the place we've got all                                          
the equipment here now in Studio B and I                                        
am just delighted                                                               
you have joined us for this broadcast of                                        
ask the theologian I hope you will now                                          
more than ever question the assumptions                                         
and if you get down thinking no I don't                                         
have a reason to live just get to an                                            
African violet I don't have my African                                          
violet with me right now I need to bring                                        



it bring it in here                                                             
god bless you have a terrific day it's                                          
been wonderful to have you the one thing                                        
we don't have up here in Studio B is                                            
music so let me just say Lahti to                                               
Djibouti to dump up on ba ba ba t ly                                            
pppppp Pratap up bum ba bum BA bum bum                                          
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


